
OAE Fall Meeting Minutes 

October 10th, 2018 

The meeting was called to order by the President, Dr. Stephen Webster. A motion was made to approve 

the minutes of the previous meeting from May 23rd, 2018 and the motion was seconded and approved. 

Secretary/Treasurer report: Dr. Emily Lammers was out of town and the report was given by Dr. Rubin 

Gutarts  

Current Checking Account balance approximately $31,000 

Current Money market account balance approximately $5000 

Reviewed location of online website: oaeonline.org, discussed contacting Secretary/Treasurer regarding 

any membership issues. Also advised that members can contact the AAE directly regarding membership 

which runs from July 1st, 2018 – June 30th, 2019. 

Vice President’s report by Dr. Rubin Gutarts: Upcoming meetings will be on the following Wednesdays at 

the Blackwell. Check oaeonline.org for updates and contact the Secretary/Treasurer with any questions. 

May 22nd, 2019: Research Presentations 

October 16th, 2019: Dr. Adham Azim, Head Director of Advanced Endodontics at Buffalo, will be speaking 

on endodontic surgery. 

President’s report: Dr. Stephen Webster announced that at the Spring meeting we will be nominating a 

new Secretary/Treasurer. Reviewed the three-year cycle of officers from Secretary/Treasurer to VP to 

President. Asked that anyone who is interested discuss with a current officer. 

District report: Dr. Steve Katz reported that the AAE continues with the consumer engagement initiative, 

which promotes endodontists to the public. That will be fully implemented in January 2019. The AAE is 

moving headquarters within the next six months from the ADA building and into an office near 

Millenium Park in the financial district. 

School reports: 

Case Western Reserve: Dr. Andre Mickel announced that they will be moving April 30th to the Cleveland 

Clinic Campus and will begin seeing patients on June 1st. 

The Ohio State University: Dr. Nusstein reported that Dr. Reader fully retired in August. He was at OSU 

for 42 years. He has made significant contributions to the both the school and to the field of 

endodontics and he will be dearly missed. Progress is being made on the new dental school building and 

updated pictures can be seen on the OSUCOD website. 

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded and approved. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Emily Lammers, DDS, MS 

Secretary/Treasurer 


